

ASSISTANT COMMISSIONER CAPABILITY AND SPECIALIST SERVICES

Your Ref

04:EMAIL18:22308 : Our Ref

Dr Sean Turner Committee Secretary Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr Turner

Thank you for your email of 3 July 2018, providing the Northern Territory Police Force the opportunity to make a submission to the Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee in relation to the Defence Amendment (Call out of the Australian Defence Force) Bill 2018.

The matters raised as part of this inquiry have been examined and the comment from this Agency is that the draft Bill is supported.

Yours sincerely

Peter Gallagner Assistant Commissioner Capability and Specialist Services

3 July 2018